ADDENDUM TO DEFLECTION REPORT DATED NOVEMBER 14, 2003


The deflections as submitted by Scott Mathews on November 20, 2003 have been reviewed for optical performance and grating tilt requirements.

METHODOLOGY

A worst-case gravitational deflection from zenith was used for the analysis, for the following reasons:

· It is assumed that initial calibration and focusing of the system will be performed once per night, with the telescope pointing at zenith.

· Any one hour measurement will be encompassed by this deflection analysis, so that performance will only improve over that calculated.

ASSUMPTIONS

· The thermal lag of the materials of the system will be such that a 2 degree F. change in instrument temperature will still be maintainable during the night.

· Future changes of the detailed design will not exceed the deflections as stated in the final spreadsheets received November 20, 2003

· We will be actively controlling the grating tilts to correct for bore-sight errors during observation.

· Initial alignment of the system will effectively zero out the zenith pointing Ry data, since alignment of the full system will occur within the space-frame at this orientation.

RESULTS

· An average of 4% degradation of the image quality was noticed across the entire band.  This degradation still fell within the acceptable image resolution requirements of </= .5 arcsec.

· Calculations indicate that for any orientation of the telescope, the required movement of the piezos from their original calibration position will be less than the +15 microns of total throw allowed by current piezo definition. 

· The current design of the system including the aluminum spacer between lenses 2 and 3 is acceptable without compensation by lens one.

· If the thermal change of the instrument exceeds the 2 degrees F., focusing of lens 1 may be required to compensate for thermal growth.

RECOMMENDATION

I recommend that the data forwarded to my by Scott Mathews on November 20,2003 be used as our baseline data for future reference.  Future design changes should comply with the results contained herein, and all previous data being used by anyone should be rendered obsolete.

